Safety in the landscape after recent storms
Source: Bill Fountain, extension horticulture specialist

Kentucky has been through it recently. From the shock and destruction of the recent ice and snow storms to the out-of-season, spring-like storms that brought damaging winds to already vulnerable landscape trees, residents are reeling trying to figure out where to start the cleanup process.
Storms like we just had result in the sales of anything that resembles a chainsaw. Many of these saws are purchased by individuals who either never owned or used a saw before or have only minimal experience with them. The chainsaw is the most dangerous piece of equipment homeowners are likely ever to use. It only takes a moment for a fatal or devastating accident to happen. 

The rate of chainsaw accidents is not tracked for nonprofessionals, but the profession of arboriculture is the second most dangerous profession in the United States. Only commercial fishing is more dangerous. Every year, the percentage of injuries and deaths per worker exceed those for firemen and police, making tree care the most dangerous job in town. 

Professionals that homeowners hire for cleanup work are required by the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) to wear hardhats, ear and eye protection and, while working on the ground, are required to wear chaps for leg protection. Homeowners are not required by law to use protective equipment, but are foolish not to use the above protective items.

If you hire someone to do cleanup or pruning work, you should insist they show proof of insurance. If something goes contrary to plans and results in damage to your property, or the property of others, the property owner is responsible if the hired worker does not carry liability insurance. Likewise, it’s essential that homeowners insist that everyone working on the site be covered by workman’s compensation insurance. If a worker is injured on the job, the property owner who is acting as the employer thus becomes responsible for the cost of injury, rehabilitation and support until the injured worker is able to return to work. Hire competent, insured professionals to aid in your landscape cleanup. It may be wise to hire an individual who is an International Society of Arboriculture Certified Arborist.

For more information on storm cleanup safety, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service. 
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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